[image: image1.emf] 

   









[image: image2.png]



Bakewell Methodist Junior School


   











                         Newsletter July 2021








Living Life in all its Fulness


John 10:10
































Football’s Coming Home!





School will be open as normal on Monday morning but if your child has stayed up late to watch the match, they will be allowed to arrive by 10.30am without being marked at late.  We would rather children came to school well-rested and ready to learn, than not attend at all.  


We recognise that this is an important cultural occasion and a good opportunity to share something exciting with friends and family after such a difficult time.  





My best wishes to the Team and all our families and staff.  Have a great evening.  











Whole School Walk


On Friday 16th we will be taking the children on a whole school walk.  We will set off at 9.15am, have an early lunch and return to school by 2pm.  All children will be given a school packed lunch and a drink.  


Your child will need:-


A rucksack,


Sun cream,


A sun hat,


Extra snacks, (Please avoid food with containing nuts.)


A large water bottle,


A light rain coat.


Children will need to wear shoes suitable for walking. 





























Summer Homework


Over the summer children are encouraged to go online to read their Big Cat reading book.  They have been able to choose a Bakewell Brilliant Book to read at home. 


Over the summer we encourage you to spend time with your children doing the things we were not able to do during lockdown.  Enjoy your time visiting libraries and theatres, going to concerts and carnivals and enjoying being outdoors in Derbyshire.  








Reading


Passionate, Proficient, Prepared.


This is our reading strategy.  We want children to be proficient at reading.  Help them to access their online Big Cat book.  We want them to be prepared. Help them read their books and answer the VIPERS questions.  We want them to be passionate about literature.  Help them to unlock the magic of stories by sharing their Bakewell Brilliant Book.  


If your child would like to change their book over the summer, school is open the 1st and 3rd week of the holidays.  Please just leave a phone message saying when you want to come. 








Arrangements for September


All children back to school on Monday September 6th


We are making plans for the school to return to normal in September.   I appreciate that half of our children have never seen ‘normal’ at our school.  This is how the day will go for everyone in September.


8.30am Children may arrive at school and play on the playground.  


8.45am A whistle will be blown and children will get ready to learn


8.50am children will start learning.


11.45am Lunch time


12.45pm Afternoon session


3.30pm All children will leave.  





Please make arrangement for your child to be collected or walk home safely.  Y3 parents should collect their children from the school gate at 3.30pm.  As the children get older they may want to walk home without adult supervision.  This is a decision for you and we will support your arrangement where we can.  


PE will take place on Monday and Tuesday afternoons. Children should wear ‘PE kit uniform’ on those days.  (School v-neck top, cardigan or hoody, black, blue or grey plain joggers, black or dark blue trainers.)  Y4 and Y5 will be going swimming on Monday afternoons.  You will get more details about this in September.  





Children should not bring a bag to school.  They should bring their book bag containing their Bakewell Brilliant Book.   All children have been given a free bag and replacements are available on our online store.   





There is a Parent Handbook on our website which contains useful information about school life.  If you have any questions please do not hesitate to ask. 


























Leavers and returners


We are sorry to see our Y6 go; they have been an amazing class and we will miss them.  But we know they will enjoy their new adventure at Lady Manners.  


Also leaving at the end of term are Meg Hudson and Liz Edge.  I want to thank them for their hard work and commitment to the school and wish them well for the future.


Miss Holmes returns form maternity leave and we are looking forward to welcoming her back into Eyam class. 





























Summer School


We are running Summer School for all the current children in YR to Y6.  These will take place at school 26th -30th July and 9th -13th August, 9.30am-3pm each day.   


Bookings and payments can be made through School Money.  Parent of YR and Y1 children should contact Mrs Jenkins so that she can give you access to the booking system.  The closing date for bookings is Monday 19th July at 12pm.  I have to do this as I need to know numbers in advance to be able to plan staffing and activity groups.


There is a letter on our website about this.  














COVID-19 


See letter form Director of Public Health Derbyshire in ‘Letters’ on our website.





If your child has-


A temperature


A new persistent cough


Loss of taste or smell,


Please see the letter and follow the advice.











Contacting School


01629 812389


� HYPERLINK "mailto:info@bakewell-jun.derbyshire.sch.uk" �info@bakewell-jun.derbyshire.sch.uk� 
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